Environment & Planning Strategic Policy Committee Meeting held on 16th June 2016 at 11am, Old Reference Library, Council Offices, Farnham Street, Cavan  
Present: Cllr. D. Brady (Chairperson), Cllr. W. Bennett, Cllr. F. Curtin, Cllr. V. Smith, Cllr. M. Argue, F. McCabe, (Environment Pillar), P Denning (Agricultural Pillar) Ger Finn (Director of Service), N. O’Kane, (Sen. Planner), M. Galligan (Sen. Exec. Planner), C. O’Callaghan (A/Sen. Engineer), P. Connaughton (SEO), C. Craven (AO), A. Fitzpatrick (LMO)
1. Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were proposed by Cllr. F. Curtin and Seconded by Cllr. W. Bennett. 
2. Matters Arising

No matters arising.
3. Adopt the Road Scheme 
The Chairperson stated that illegal dumping and roadside litter was an ongoing problem across the County.  He explained that the Adopt the Road Programme had been very successful in encouraging community groups and local businesses to tackle the problem of littering along local roadways and.  In reply, C. Craven advised that currently 48 groups or businesses are involved in the scheme.  He stated a review of the scheme would take place and that this anti-litter scheme would be expanded as part of the Council’s forthcoming Litter Management Plan 2016 -2019.  The scheme will also be advertised in local media and through the Cavan Public Participation Network
4. Report on Dog Breeding Establishments
Ger Finn provided a detailed report on the matter and outlined developments since the airing of the BBC Panorama Programme.  He stated that the Local Authority had met with the ISPCA and Dogs Trust on the 23rd of May.  Ger advised that the main outcome from this meeting was that the ISPCA would undertake joint inspections of the two largest Dog Breeding Establishments with Cavan County Council.  The primary concern was to reduce the number of dogs and to undertake same in a managed way.  He advised that following these inspections, that subsequently no offences had been detected under the animal health & welfare act.  Moreover, he stated that this had been confirmed in a council press release that had been issued with the support of the ISPCA.  Ger stated that improvement notices had been served on the 2 principal dog breeding establishments in May by the Local Authority.  However, these notices were now being appealed.  He advised the members that the current DBE guidelines were being reviewed by a working group led by the Department of Agriculture, with a view to producing more stringent guidelines before the end of the year 
Cllr. Brady asked how many DBES were operating in the County.  Cllr. Argue asked where the complaints were coming from? Cllr. Curtin asked what number of dogs do you need to have before you are required to register as a DBE.  In reply, the Director of Service stated that there were a total of 9 DBES in total, with 2 significant operators.  He explained that the complaints in respect of DBES were nationwide and from abroad.  Ger stated that once a breeder has 6 breeding bitches they are obliged to register as a dog breeding establishment with their local authority.  In conclusion, the Director stated that the Local Authority was working proactively with the ISPCA in relation to matters relating to the two principal DBES.  Cllr. W. Bennett complimented the County Veterinary Officer and other Council staff for their efforts in dealing with this matter.
5
Rural Water Programme
Paddy Connaughton informed the members that that the Co. Cavan Rural Water Monitoring Committee met in May to allocate the interim funding of €350,884.  Under Measure 1 Environmental & Public Health Compliance – the interim allocation came to €100,000 (amt sought from department 2016 (€125,000).  He advised that five group water schemes in Co. Cavan had issues with TTHM i.e. Crossdoney, Mountainlodge, Drumkeery, Miltown, Barraghy/Farmoyle
Paddy stated that under Measure 2 Water Conservation and Upgrade of Schemes 2016 – the following interim grant allocations had been made:

Gowlan GWS


€59,161.93

Drumkerry GWS

€58,225

Erne Valley GWS

€34,000

Dhiush GWS


€50,150

Glangevlin


€59,500

6
Update on Pay by Weight

Conor stated that the Local Authority’s role was to increase public awareness in respect of the new charging regime which is due to come into place from the 1st of July.  The main purpose of pay by weight is to encourage the public to recycle properly.  Conor stated that there had been a lot of change in waste management legislation over the past 18 months.  He explained that there was also an onus on the household waste collectors to educate their customers in relation to the pay by weight scheme.  He advised that the pay by weight charging mechanism was not expected to be introduced into Civic Amenity Sites until 1st of February, 2017.  A number of questions in relation to the rollout of the brown bin were raised by the members.  In reply, the Administrative Officer stated the food waste regulations were being extended to towns with populations > 500 from the 1st of July.  He explained that the household waste collectors had recently received communication from the Local Authority in relation to their educational awareness campaigns concerning brown bins.  
7
Draft Litter Management Plan
The Administrative Officer circulated a copy of the plan at the meeting and his presentation covered the main objectives of the plan (education &awareness, enforcement /prevention and partnership with communities and business) and outlined the proposed actions.  He advised that the draft plan would be advertised in local media and available for viewing on the Council’s website and council offices.  A report on the consultation process would be given at the next meeting of the SPC.  Thereafter, the draft plan will be brought for consideration at the next Council Meeting.
8.
Planning & Development Contribution Scheme 

There was a general discussion on same which was led by the Senior Planner.   

The Director of Service advised that as the new draft scheme was being prepared, 

consideration of the draft scheme would take place at the next meeting of the Strategic Policy Committee in the Autumn.

AOB
1. Collection of Household Waste – designation of areas where bags may be collected after the 1st of July, 2016.
The Administrative Officer advised the members of the details of this departmental circular and following a discussion, it was recommended that Cavan County Council should not designate any area “as bag collection areas”.  This was proposed by Cllr. F. Curtin and Seconded by Cllr. W Bennett.
2. Provision of newspaper recycling at Bring Centres
C. Craven explained that newspaper and tetrapak recycling had been available at 11 bring centres up to 2014.  He advised that currently newspaper recycling was available at 6 bring centres.  Conor stated that the Council were proposing to discontinue this service due to ongoing cost of providing this service and that such recycling could be undertaken at any of the Council’s 3 recycling centres or by using the services of household waste collectors.  
Following a general discussion, this proposal was agreed by the members.

3
Cavan SPCA – Dog Pound 
The Administrative Officer stated that he and the County Veterinary Officer and Cllr. Madeline Argue had met with representatives from the Cavan SPCA earlier this year.  Conor outlined that the Local Authority had worked in partnership with Cavan SPCA for a long number of years and had rehomed a large number of dogs in that period.  He recommended that the Local Authority provide some financial assistance to the Cavan SPCA as a contribution toward their running costs.

On the proposal of Cllr. D. Brady and seconded by Cllr. W. Bennett, the members of the Strategic Policy Committee recommended that the Local Authority provide a financial contribution of €2,000 to Cavan SPCA.
Date of next meeting

1st of September 2016 @ 11am.
